Dept. of Defense

2000 Defense Pentagon
Washington, DC 20301-2000 USA

Nov. 14, 2012

To Whom It May Concern: 

I am writing in protest of the caption of a lead photo that was posted on 10-3-12 on the Department of Defense website: http://www.defense.gov/photos/newsphoto.aspx?newsphotoid=15623 
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The caption reads: “Deputy Secretary of Defense Ashton Carter, left, greets Taiwan's Ambassador to the US Jason Yuan, center, and Vice Minister of Defense Andrew Yang prior to a meeting in the Pentagon on Oct. 2, 2012. Carter, Yuan and Yang will discuss national security items of interest to both nations. DoD photo by Erin A. Kirk-Cuomo. (Released)” 

I am protesting about the caption describing Mr. Yang as “Taiwan’s…Vice Minister of 

Defense”, for the following reasons: 

1) According to the Laws of War and the Senate-ratified San Francisco Peace Treaty (SFPT) of 1952, the United States of America is serving as the principal occupying power of Taiwan (Article 23a), and a US federal agency, the United States Military Government, has jurisdiction over the former Japanese property of “Taiwan” (Article 4b).  

2) There are no clauses in the SFPT or the Taiwan Relations Act (TRA) which authorize the maintenance of any army, navy, air force, etc. military forces on Taiwan under the nomenclature of “Republic of China.”  Indeed, to my knowledge, the US Executive Branch has never recognized the forcible incorporation of Taiwan into Chinese territory.  Taiwan has remained as “militarily occupied territory” up to the present day, and as such, under the laws of war, military conscription in occupied Taiwan territory is illegal.  

3) With no legal basis for military conscription, or the maintenance of military forces in Taiwan under the ROC nomenclature, I question the legality of a Republic of China appointing a “Minister/Vice Minister of Defense” in Taiwan. 

4) According to the aforementioned treaty and laws, USMG is the sole responsible party for the defense of Taiwan. Therefore, unless Mr. Yang is employed by the Department of Defense, he should not be referred to as “Taiwan’s” Vice Minister of Defense. 

5) Indeed, in consideration that Taiwan was still Japanese territory when the Republic of China moved its central government organs to Taipei in Dec. 1949, it is clear that at that point the ROC had become a Chinese-government-in-exile. 
6) In relation to defensive articles needed for Taiwan, under the TRA the United States is obligated to “make available” or “provide.”  The word “sell” is not used. I question the legality of selling defensive articles to an economic entity which the US Executive Branch has repeatedly said is “non-sovereign” and which is in fact a government in exile.  For more information on the illegal status of the ROC’s military establishment on Taiwan, see  http://www.taiwanbasic.com/roc/terrorism/
May I ask, is it true that Mr. Yang was serving as “agent” for USMG at the October 2nd meeting?  Then the caption should have clearly stated so. 

In light of the above six points, I must also stress out that “Taiwan” is not a synonym for “Republic of China,” and I must request that careful distinction between the two terms be made in future references in all Department of Defense publications and announcements.  Taiwan is a term of geography only. 
I would appreciate learning of the DOD’s reaction to all of the points raised above. 
Respectfully yours, 

Renee Ho
Contact Address: 

